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King County




Government Accountability and Oversight Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Mike Alvine

	Proposed No.:
	Ord. 2009-0598
	Date:
	February 2, 2010

	Invited:
	Ms. Gunbjorg Ladstein, Member, Board of Ethics 
Ms. Catherine Clemens, Executive Director, Board of Ethics


SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to technical corrections to employee code of ethics provisions; and amending Ordinance 12014, Section 2, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.04.017, Ordinance 1308, Section 5, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.04.040, Ordinance 9704, Section 9, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.04.055 and Ordinance 12138, Section 4, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.04.120.
SUMMARY

The legislation would amend four outdated references in the King County ethics code, and make a number of technical corrections. 
BACKGROUND

King County code defines codes of conduct for employees, contractors and consultants and determines who needs to provide disclosure forms to the County.  These requirements are determined through several different parts of county code as well as references to state law. Over time, the County code and state laws change so that these references can become outdated or incorrect. There have been such changes that require updating of the ethics code through this legislation.
ANALYSIS

There are four proposed code changes in the ordinance that would bring the ethics code into compliance with state law and other provisions of County code. The changes involve no change in policy. Rather, they ensure consistency with previous state and county policy and law and can fairly be viewed as a “clean up” of the ethics code. The changes are outlined below.
1. The corrected reference is K.C.C.3.04.030.A that defines conflict of interest situations for County employees (line 154);

2. The corrected reference is RCW 42.56.240(2) involving complaints to the ombudsman giving the complainant the option to have his or her name not be disclosed (line 114);

3. Inserts a reference to K.C.C. 4.16.095 that establishes a $5,000 limit on direct voucher limits for departments and offices (line 154). Previously the ethics code listed a $2,500 limit which became out of date when the relevant section of Title 4 was amended. 
4. The corrected reference is K.C.C. 4.16.010 that defines the term “consultant” in the procurement code (line 190). 
These changes while important and necessary, simply keep the code consistent with its original intent.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0598
2. Transmittal letter received October 16, 2009
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